Town of Bakersfield

Select Board Meeting

2/12/2018
Present
William Newett Brian Wescom
Vera Lawyer Lance Lawyer
Joy Doane David Ovitt
Warrants
Selectman’s Order 05-2018 $25,040,43
Road 06-07 2018 $14,925,66

Lance motion to accept minutes from last meeting and they were accepted by all.

Vera stated there was a bill issued to Joy and Tennison Doane for their property
on 12/20/2017 that was incorrect. Research has been completed and it has been
determined the December bill was incorrect. Lance made a motion to accept tax
bill issued on 10/22/2017 This was agreed by all.

The Doane’s paid the Tax bill on parcel # MS112. Due to the error they over paid
and will be issued a refund for their overpayment.

Lance also motioned to delete all bills on this parcel # MS112 generated after the
October 22, 2017. This motion was agreed on by all present.

Vera noted that she transferred funds from the Equipment repair fund to the New
Equipment fund which leaves a balance of $15,000 in the Equipment repair fund.



The select board had a brief discussion on the Currant Land Use laws.

Kevin and Larry Lawyer were on the agenda to attend the select board meeting to
discuss the temporary overhead sap line permit that was issued at their request,
which was supposed to be removed by now. They did not attend. A letter will be
sent to both with a return receipt requesting them to attend the next Select
Board meeting on 2/26/18 to discuss the removal of these lines on Waterville
Mountain Road.



